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The Indigenous Peoples Economic Account (IPEA) is now available.

There are few economic estimates specific to Indigenous peoples that are available from Statistics Canada.
However, the need for such estimates is growing. To address this data gap, the IPEA has been developed as a
feasibility study. This economic account includes Indigenous Peoples Economic Indicators, which estimate the
gross domestic product, output and the total number of jobs, as well as a Human Resource Module (HRM). The
HRM provides additional demographic and economic information about jobs held by Indigenous paid workers, such
as age or education level.

Users will note estimates of the number of paid jobs, hours worked, and wages and salaries. IPEA estimates are
available by industry and province and territory. As this is the first iteration of the IPEA, developed as a feasibility
study, the estimates are considered preliminary. We are seeking users' feedback to improve potential future
releases.

Note to readers

The full paper, including data tables, can be found in "Indigenous Peoples Economic Account: Methodology and Preliminary Results,"
which is part of the publication Income and Expenditure Accounts Technical Series (13-604-M), 2022.

Users can provide their feedback to statcan.neadinfodcen-neadinfodcen.statcan@statcan.gc.ca.

Definitions, data sources and methods: survey number 1901.

The article, "Indigenous Peoples Economic Account: Methodology and Preliminary Results," which is part of
the Income and Expenditure Accounts Technical Series (13-604-M), is now available.

The Economic accounts statistics portal, accessible from the Subjects module of the Statistics Canada
website, features an up-to-date portrait of national and provincial economies and their structure.

The Latest Developments in the Canadian Economic Accounts (13-605-X) is available.

The User Guide: Canadian System of Macroeconomic Accounts (13-606-G) is available.

The Methodological Guide: Canadian System of Macroeconomic Accounts (13-607-X) is available.

For more information, or to enquire about the concepts, methods or data quality of this release, contact us

(toll-free 1-800-263-1136; 514-283-8300; infostats@statcan.gc.ca) or Media Relations
(statcan.mediahotline-ligneinfomedias.statcan@statcan.gc.ca).
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